DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
April 12, 2011
The meeting began at 6:36 p.m.
Dr. Robert McDowell, principal at Sunrise, was introduced.  He invited interested 5th grade parents to attend the next Sunrise parent involvement meeting on May 12 at 9:30 a.m.  He also reminded parents about the open house on Monday, April 25 for current 5th graders and their parents to visit the school in a low-key atmosphere.  Eighth grade students will offer guided tours and classrooms will be open for dropping in.

Lindsey Lamwers is the timekeeper for tonight’s meeting.

Secretary’s report – Jennifer Weddell:
Lindsey Lamwers was the only candidate for the open seat on the board. Eight out of eight board members voted to name her to the open seat.  Three of the votes (Cami Raeburn, Cari Green and Sonya Zuker-Klimek) were submitted by email in advance of the meeting.
All 5 questions (see below) in last month’s electronic voting passed unanimously.
#1.  Approve February meeting minutes?
#2.  The 5th grade team has requested a grant to purchase 85 copies of the book Hatchet by Gary Paulsen.  The request is for $475.15. Approve this grant?
#3.  Kari Baillet submitted a grant request for Math Start materials for 2nd grade.  The request is for $209.58. Approve this grant?
#4.  Planners for next year's 4th/5th graders will be $560.  These are ordered in the spring (current fiscal year) and paid for in the fall (next fiscal year).  Angel asked the board to recommend that this item be included in the next fiscal year’s budget.  A suggestion was made to include the following school year’s planners in next year’s budget, to eliminate the fiscal year lag for this expenditure. Approve the recommendation to include cost of planners for 2011-12 ($560) and 2012-13 (will need to estimate) in the 2011-12 budget?
#5.  There will be some changes to the 5th grade patrol program for next year: there will only be 30 patrols and 1 captain.  The current budget allows $600 to send 3 captains (current 4th graders) to camp, but only sending one means there will be an extra $400 in that expense account.  The 5th grade teachers have proposed using $100 of this amount toward the bus for this year’s patrols’ Valleyfair trip, and the remaining $300 towards the cost of this year’s 5th grade camp trip.  The members in attendance at the meeting agreed that the funds were intended for next year’s 5th grade patrols and should be considered a savings which could offset any potential shortages in funds raised this year.  Approve the recommendation of board members present at the meeting to decline the request to move $400 from patrol captain camp (this year's 4th graders) to Valleyfair and Camp Widji (this year's 5th graders)?
*March’s meeting minutes were approved by the six voting members in attendance.  An electronic vote will be held among members not in attendance in order to achieve a quorum.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming:
Angel emailed the Income/Expense statement through March, and the treasurer’s report summary, to board members prior to the board meeting.  Total income for the year so far is $30,816.82 and total expense for the year-to-date is $22,999.79.
Grant requests:

Dawn Maple

Project/Need: Multiple copies of 21 different non-fiction books from Scholastic Books.

Items:
Multiple copies (4 each) of 21 different titles. 


Requesting $225.00 to use towards purchase.


Kristine Fischbach

Project/Need: Crested gecko for classroom pet.



Items:
Gecko, moss, tank with heater and lamp, food and water containers, mealworms.


Requesting $151.61 to use towards purchase.


Kelly Coorough



Project/Need: Flip camera to record thinking procss, special events/projects and practice reading fluency.



Items:
Flip camera $129.99, Power adaptor $25.79.


Requesting $155.78 to use towards purchase.


Chris Quinn – Scholastic books for Big Dig planner as well as popular classroom books for DEAR; requesting $145.05 towards cost for books (this is the amount remaining in her request limit.)

Jodi Randall – Purchase differentiated literacy materials from Lakeshore Learning for Title I students; requesting $225 towards $362 cost.

*All five grant requests were approved by the six voting members in attendance.  An electronic vote will be held among members not in attendance in order to achieve a quorum.

Administrator’s report – John Leininger
Please see attached report submitted by John Leininger.
Staff update – Pam Winkler and Judy Ross

First grades are in their Beautiful Biomes unit.  Kindergarten classes are working on Tales We Tell, learning about stories and other ways to express ourselves including plays and music.  Students will begin writing and publishing their own stories.  Kathy Moore reported on how involved and energized the 5th grade classes are now as they work hard on their exhibition projects.
School board report – George Kimball
The district’s Strategic Planning process is winding down and recommendations have been forwarded to the superintendent and will be shared with the school board at the April 25 work study session.  Details are available on the district website.  The Parent Leaders Forum sponsored a trip to the State Capitol on March 24 to advocate with their local legislators for adequate funding.  Their visit was reported in an article in the Association of Metro School Districts newsletter (available at www.amsd.org.)  He reported on the April 12 school board meeting, details of which are available on the district website.  One of the items he reported was the first reading of a new district policy on bullying.  The board has been working very hard to draft a complete and careful policy with input from staff and parents.  The drafted policy is available from the superintendent’s office or by contacting a school board member.
Positive Behavior Intervention System (PBIS) presentation by Kathy Moore

Dr. Moore gave an update on the implementation of PBIS at Matoska over the last few years.  Data collection, behavior agreements, review of expectations, responsive classroom, Second Step lessons in empathy and social skills are some examples of ways staff are working to be more proactive instead of reactive in encouraging and sustaining positive student behaviors and a positive school environment.  Additional resources about this program can be found at www.macmh.org/metro-rip-sw-pbis; www.pbis.org; on the Minnesota Department of Education website (search it for PBIS), or by contacting Dr. Moore at school.
Proposed change to MIPTO bylaws

The following amendment to the MIPTO bylaws was proposed by Jennifer Weddell: The first sentence of Article III, Section 6 on Quorum; Voting; Decision-Making would be changed from “Two-thirds of Directors currently serving shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business and conducting of votes.” to “One-third of Directors currently serving shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business and conducting of votes.” The two-thirds requirement has been problematic at several meetings this year, requiring electronic votes on many questions in order to obtain a quorum.  Per the Amendments section of the bylaws, Marie Andrews referred this proposal to a task force.  Jodi Hawkins, Lindsey Lamwers, and Angel Fleming volunteered to serve on the task force.  The board and task force discussed the proposal and agreed that it was a minor change that should proceed to the school community for a vote.  The task force recommended that the amendment be added to the ballot during the spring board election, to simplify the voting process.

The six voting members in attendance approved the task force recommendations.  An electronic vote will be held among members not in attendance in order to achieve a quorum.
Spring election for 2011-12 board members

Jennifer Weddell will prepare a flyer to be sent home to families seeking candidates for next year’s board.  The flyer should go out in the next week so there is time to prepare a ballot and conduct the election.  The election results should be finalized by late May so that new board members can attend the June board meeting.
Cross-age connections update
The Service Day scheduled for April 1 has been postponed and plans are still in the works for making this day happen.  There will be a planting project and a letter-writing project.
Pete Willcoxon, Kristen Willcoxon, and Dawn Hank met with Patty Hall from H2O for Life to get ideas for activities for Water Day.  A flyer went home to families seeking leaders for mini-classes that will occur opposite Water Day.
Carnival update
There will not be a theme this year.  Some of the international theme (Olympics) decorations from last year will be re-used.  Everything is proceeding well.  Staff attendance will be strongly encouraged at the Carnival.  The Carnival committee is meeting this Thursday.
Sunshine Fund – Marie Andrews
The board had approved (by email) a $100 contribution to the family of a student whose mother passed away recently.  A second student’s mother since passed away and Marie Andrews and Angel Fleming recommended making the same contribution to this family. They have also recommended that next year’s budget does not have a Sunshine Fund and instead this type of memorial should be made from discretionary funds on a case-by-case basis, possibly in consultation with the staff member having the closest relationship with the family.
Parent involvement task force – Marie Andrews
A meeting was held this morning to review the results of the parent involvement surveys.  A second meeting will be held this Thursday afternoon.  Final results will be shared at the May board meeting.
Open Forum
Marie Andrews and Cami Raeburn were discussing ideas for teacher appreciation day on Tuesday, May 3.  The general consensus was that pie or other treats would be most appreciated by the staff.

John Leininger asked the board to submit dates for meetings and events for next school year to Carolyn Kay as soon as possible for inclusion in the district calendar.

Pam Winkler reported that the first grade team will be taking two field trips this spring, to see the movie “African Cats” and to the Flint Hills International Children’s Festival.  They received enough extra donations from families to cover the costs of all but three students who were unable to pay.  Pam requested a donation from the board of $45 to cover expenses for three students.  This would be paid from discretionary funds.  Six of six voting members in attendance approved this request. An electronic vote will be held among members not in attendance in order to achieve a quorum.
The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Meeting Attendance
	Parent Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Marie Andrews (Co-Chair)
	X
	John Leininger (Principal)

	
	Cami Raeburn (Co-Chair)
	
	Gayle Chapman (volunteer coordinator)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	X
	Judy Ross (Kindergarten teacher)

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	X
	Pam Winkler (1st grade teacher)

	
	Cari Green
	
	

	
	Heidi Gunderson
	
	

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	Others

	
	Karen Herrera
	X
	George Kimball (school board)

	X
	Lindsay Lamwers
	X
	Robert McDowell (Sunrise principal)

	
	Sonya Zuker-Klimek
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization board will be held on Tuesday, May 10 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.
Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
-------------------------------------------------------------------

Principals Update:   April 11, 2011

Registration 

We continue to receive registrations for next year.  We have 83 kindergarteners.  The long term strategic plan ideas are currently being reviewed and we will know more as we get closer to summer.  In the short term we know we will keep class sizes within the district averages.  While our hope is to allow everyone who wishes an opportunity to attend Matoska, we are quickly running out of space which may require waiting lists for some grades.  

IB
Our 5th grade has been hard at work on their Exhibition Projects.  They are thoughtfully engaged and hard at work.  The will present their projects on April 29th.      

MCA/MAP:  

The Minnesota Comprehensive Assessments (grades 3-5) are coming up this spring.    This year the Math portion of the MCA’s will be given on line, similar to the 5th grade Science assessments.  The reading assessment will be traditional paper and pencil with the idea that it will become an online test in the near future.  Next year the MCA Math will continue to be online but there will be multiple windows in which we will be able to take the assessment.  Reading will continue to be a paper/pencil assessment until 2012.
Teaching Staff

We have completed our initial staffing for 2011-2012.  Please keep in mind that as situations change, staffing adjustments may be made through the spring and summer. 
	Kindergarten

Dawn Maple

Kristine Fischbach

Kim Jeske

Judy Ross
	Grade 1

Pam Winkler

Kathy Walczynski

Christina Hayden

Karla Harding
Jodi Randall
	Grade 2

Kari Baillet

Kelly Bock

Kelly Coorough

Shannon Fulton
	Grade 3

Alyssa Larson

Ananth Pai

Susan Mahoney

Jennifer Reckinger
	Grade 4

David Bataglia

Sandra Whitby

Chris Quinn

Jeanne Mack
	Grade 5

Sara Wagoner

Julie Stonehouse

Lori Felton

Janel VanArragon

(grd. 5 support)


Class Placement
Placing students in classrooms for 2011-2012 will begin in the next few weeks.  Parent input is welcome, but not expected or required.  Forms are available on the website or in the office.  Teachers will also be putting this information it in their peeks this week.
